
Groups of 10 allowed  

Today in Ontario, our government announced we are allowed to gather in groups of 10, the people within that 

group can change but cannot exceed 10. This will greatly help our situation with small groups looking to come 

up and spend some time fishing and escape from the new day to day. We must keep in mind that within this 

group of 10 we still need to practice social distancing as best as we can, if the 2 meter distancing guideline 

cannot be met, it is recommended that you wear a mask and of course wash your hands frequently. 

We have had a few questions as it relates to shopping locally for guests that are at camp. We would prefer if 

possible for each group to bring the groceries and supplies that you will need for your stay from your local 

grocery store. We are offering our services, daily to go to our local stores, for things you forgot or need. There 

is no law against shopping locally once you are here, although we would encourage you to wear a mask if you 

are to shop locally and be patient as the local Foodland in Noelville as well as the Beer and Liquor store only 

allow so many people in at a time and there are wait lines to get in at certain times of day or near weekends 

naturally. 

 

The soft opening has come together with a few surprises as we are faced with different challenges to get used 

to, but we have had a few guests this week and getting a routine established. We would like to ease your mind 

by saying, Memquisit is going above and beyond recommendations to look after you and your safety, once you 

are here. We are more than confident that everyone is doing their best to lower their risk as well as the risk for 

people around them once they leave home. We are following all provincial and federal directions and 

practicing what is needed for you all to have the opportunity to enjoy some time away from home.  

 

The chatter on the Canada/USA border is that its closure to non-essential crossings will be extended to the end 

of July. Although we would prefer a different outcome we will need to wait for an official announcement on 

June 20th. With proper guidelines in place, we are anxious for many of our regular guests whom we have 

known for years as well as new clientele from the USA and Canada looking to come up. We will look after 

you once you are here and want you to have a worry free vacation.  

 

Until we get to see each other, stay safe and stay in touch with loved ones who can’t get out, its important 

Frank & Char 

 


